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“Paws” for Reading

This fall, Mrs. Sheraw’s kindergarten classes will be joining kids from across the country to side with either “cats” or “dogs” in a pledge to read every day—while also helping to donate 250,000 books to kids in need. The students will select the pet team they would like to work with and start on their goal of reading at least 20 minutes each day. Scholastic’s Paws for Reading campaign has pledged to donate 1 book to children in need for every 20 minutes read. With this program, everyone wins- no matter which furry pet team comes out ahead! 

For more information on this exciting new program, visit: www.scholastic.com/paws. 
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Lunch, Anyone?

All classroom lunch count orders are placed in the morning. The lunchroom staff makes the lunches according to this count. If your child is coming in late due to an appointment, please call in a lunch order.  Also, when visiting for lunch, be sure to send a note with your order or call ahead. 
Student’s Personal Items

Please remember to label your child’s lunchbox, book bag, coat, and other personal items with their name. 
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Student Dress 

Thank you for your cooperation regarding our student dress policies. Per School Board Policy 221, please remember that Monday, October 22 is the last day for elementary students to wear shorts until the spring. Per the Policy, the first day elementary students may wear shorts again is March 20, 2013. 
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Join us for the Fall Festival Parade….
Our annual Fall Festival Parade will take place on Friday, October 26th at Fairview.  Family and friends are invited to see their children in costume as they parade outside, weather permitting.  Fairview’s parade will begin promptly at 2:20 p.m. (AM Kindergarten will parade at 10:30 a.m.).  We look forward to seeing you there.

Please do not send your child to school in his/her costume.  All children will have time to put on their costumes before the parade.  Weapons that may be a part of a child’s costume will not be permitted in school.  Please leave all plastic, rubber, cardboard, etc. weapons at home.  Refer to the WSSD Weapons Policy 218.1, located in the Family Handbook for more information.

*****Attendance at the classroom parties is limited to the room parents and their select volunteers*****
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Snacks vs. Treats
In this day of abundant products offered as snacks we are losing site of what a true snack really is. Did you realize that children derive nearly 25% of their total daily calories from snacks? What this means is that snacks should not be considered “extra” food, but should be counted as part of your child’s nutritional intake. Here is a visual to help when making snack choices. Think of the old food guide pyramid. The top triangle contains foods high in calories and low in nutritional value. These foods are often called empty calorie foods. These foods such as cookies, cupcakes, donuts, chips, soda, etc. should be considered treats and not snacks. Foods which are represented below the top portion of the old triangle are snack foods. Some good choices would be fruits, vegetables, cheese, yogurt, and whole grains. 
Here are some tips for healthy snacking:
1. Keep a list of healthy snack suggestions on the fridge.

2. Keep healthy snacks within vision and reach of your child.

3. Keep treats (empty calorie foods) out of reach and sight of your child.

4. Establish “house rules” that foster healthy decision making for your child such as no soda or candy before lunch. 

5. Model healthy snacking choices (you may need to refrain from that caffeinated soda pick-me up in the morning).

6. When shopping teach your child to read the nutritional labels. This can be as simple as looking for the words 100% juice versus 10% juice, or orange juice versus orange drink. 

7. Get your child involved in planning and preparing the snack. This hands on approach is a concrete way to learn and gives them a sense of ownership and pride.

8. Remind yourself when choosing a snack (whether at the grocery store or at home) that snacks can make up to 25% of your child’s daily diet. Make those snacks count!
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News From the Nurse

It’s been a great start to the new school year! I want to remind parents of a few simple tips to keep families safe and healthy this fall. First, children often forget the simple things to keep healthy, but only need to be reminded to restart good habits such as coughing into their elbows to keep from spreading cold and flu germs. Remind them not only not to share foods and drinks, but also not to share brushes, combs, hats and other hair accessories. I would put out a word of caution when looking for Halloween costumes. It is a lot of fun to try on hats and wigs, but if they are out for all to try on, you never know if the child who tried it on before your child left any tiny hitchhikers behind to latch onto your child’s head.  Yes, I do mean head lice! A good night’s sleep (experts recommend 10 hours for growing children), and a healthy diet (five servings of fruits and vegetables per day), and limited screen time (2-3 hours/day) go a long way to staying healthy and keeping energized. Finally, a reminder for parents that if your child has a fever it is the school policy to keep them home until they have been fever free for 24 hours. Please know that if you have any questions about your child’s health you may feel free to contact me at school.

On another note, I would like to let parents know that there is going to be a change in policy of lending coats out for use at recess. The health room will no longer be lending coats out to those students who did not bring a coat to school. If it is too cold to go out without a coat, the student will have to spend recess indoors. On the same page I would like to encourage parents to keep a seasonally appropriate change of clothing in their child’s backpack.  While the health room will continue to have clothing on hand for all the different types accidents that happen at school, our supply is limited and not always fashionable. 

Have a Happy Healthy Fall,

Mrs. Loring, R.N.
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3rd Grade Happenings

As the first marking period draws to a close, third graders are finishing up their studies in Science and Geography. Mrs. Henke led both classes through a Life Science unit related to plants.  Seeds sprouted and plant parts were identified. The process of photosynthesis should be a bit clearer now. Mrs. Stupka familiarized both classes with maps and globes, while the children applied what they learned by creating their very own imaginary continents. Third graders can look forward to coming together later on for a “Plant Party” and a “Geography Day” to further explore these areas of Social Sciences. Of course, parent involvement will be integral to the success of these special days.
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Red Ribbon Week 
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Red Ribbon Week is a national celebration of drug, alcohol, and tobacco awareness. It is important to send a clear message about drug use and making good choices early in a child’s development, and to reinforce that message often. Talking to your children about the dangers of drugs, building their self-awareness and teaching healthy ways to handle stress and keep a positive attitude are all ways which parents can help their children avoid drug problems. This year, Fairview is focusing on Keeping a Positive Attitude and Making Good Choices.  Beginning October 22nd, we will celebrate with spirit days.

October 22nd: “Put Bad Choices to Bed”. *Wear pajamas to show your spirit.
October 23rd: “It’s My Duty to Make Good Choices”

*Students should wear red, white and blue.

October 24th: “Don’t Get Mixed Up With the Wrong Crowd” 

*Students should mix & match their clothes.

October 25th: “Put a Cap on Bad Attitudes”

*Wear your favorite hat to school.
October 26th: “Team Up Against Bad Choices” 
*Wear your favorite sports team clothing.
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Fairview Absentee Call In

Please remember if your child will be absent or tardy from school for any reason, you are asked to call the school, 901-9917, between 5:00 p.m. and 9:00 a.m. and leave a message on our answering machine. Please include:
-Your Name                -Child’s Teacher

-Your Child’s Name   -Date of Absence

-Child’s Grade            -Reason for Absence
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Absentee Notes/Excuses

Please remember to send in a note/excuse with your child if she/he has been absent.  Please write your child’s full name on any notes.  If a child has been absent for three (3) or more consecutive days, a doctor’s excuse is required upon return to school.  If any note is not received within three (3) school days, the absence will be documented as an unlawful absence.  If a student accumulates three (3) unlawful absences within a school year, the parent may be subject to fine.  The school code requires written notification to parents of the student’s first three (3) days of unlawful absence.  “Official Notice” outlines the days determined by the administration to be unlawful absences and further notifies parents, guardians, or persons in a parental relationship with the student of the penalties for continued unlawful absences. After a parent or guardian receives that letter no additional notification is required for the remaining term of the child’s compulsory education within the current school year.
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Fairview PTO

The PTO is always looking for volunteers to coordinate and provide assistance for various functions.  Participation at monthly meetings is also a great way to get involved.  The next meeting is Tuesday, November 6th, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the school library.  We hope to see you there!
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Schoolwide Title I

Fairview Elementary School continues to operate as a Schoolwide Title I Building. During the 2012-2013 school year, Fairview applied for this status and was granted the opportunity to operate as a Schoolwide program. This allows all students in grades 1-5 to participate in Title I funded educational activities and to utilize resources purchased with Title I funds. A copy of the Title I Compact was sent home with all students receiving direct services and is also included with this newsletter. While all students may not need support from a reading specialist, being a Schoolwide Title I building allows all students to utilize resources purchased using Title I funds.  Each regular classroom at Fairview was just able to purchase new materials for their classroom libraries thanks to Title I funds!   
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Keeping Fit

Fairview students are FIT!  Students in Physical Education have been very active.  Grades 3-5 have worked on the following team sports: Football and Soccer. They have worked on related skills and have enjoyed lead up games.  K-2 have worked hard on their locomotor skills and kicking skills.  They are all doing fantastic!  

Outside notes:  Any 4th or 5th graders who enjoy skiing and /or snowboarding.  Please see Mrs. Lee’s web site for more information about how to obtain a Snowpass.

Your trash is our treasure!  We could use clean 1-gallon jugs.  Feel free to send them in with the students (with or without a lid).

Crafty?  We have yarn and need some yarn balls.  They are easy to make and we could really use some.   Email if you’re interested in helping.   tlee@wssd.k12.pa.us
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Have you signed up for A+ Rewards this year?  Be sure to designate Fairview when signing up for the A+ Rewards Program. Our school ID code is 00709. Remember you need to do this every year. If you need more details, visit www.GiantAplus.com. 

Principal’s Message

It is hard to believe we are almost finished with the first marking period! The students have settled into their classroom routines and have adjusted well to the new school year. They are eager to learn each day and are excited to be here. Thank you for all that you are doing at home to support your child(ren) and to help them keep a positive attitude. 

We are entering the ‘busy season’ and there is a lot going on at Fairview.  Our Fall Festivities and Fall Parade will be held on Friday, October 26th beginning at 2:15 p.m. Weather permitting; students will be marching around the playground in their holiday costumes. Parents are invited to watch the parade!  Parent/Teacher conferences are just around the corner.  If you haven’t scheduled a conference with your child’s teacher, please do so.  Conferences will be taking place on Monday, November 19th and Tuesday, November 20th.  Our annual PTO sponsored Holiday Shop will be help on Friday, December 14th from 5:00 to 7:30 p.m.  Our Holiday Concert will be held on Monday, December 17th at 9:30 a.m. at Allen Middle School.  This concert will feature performances from our band, orchestra, and 5th grade chorus.  Holiday parties will be held in the classrooms on Thursday, December 20th at 2:30 p.m.     
Home and school communication is an important part of your child’s success at school. Communication with your child’s teacher through your child’s planner, notes, or emails helps us work together. Please review your child’s planner each night as well as important information is delivered to you through the planners. 

We are off to a great start so let’s continue to work together to make this a great year!
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4th Grade Olympics

Fourth grade is off to a great start.  We are focusing on the Olympic Spirit with our behavior plan for the year.  At the end of each month, the students have an opportunity to participate in an Olympic Day.  Each student earns tokens for homework completion and good behavior that allow them the chance to participate.  The activities involve building their teamwork and cooperation skills.  Each team made a t-shirt representing their country to wear during the Olympic activities.  The students are working hard to earn their Olympic Days and are enjoying the challenge presented to them.  
Small groups of students are researching their designated country. This activity is improving their research and writing skills as well as giving the students the opportunity to "visit" countries outside the United States.  Students will present their countries to the entire fourth grade through out the school year and each student will get their passport stamped for visiting that country.  We are looking forward to an outstanding year
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Please be sure to check the weather report before school each day. As the weather gets colder, students need to be dressed appropriately to go outside for recess. Thank you for your help in keeping our children warm!
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Hurt Free Schools is a district-wide initiative for growing character and promoting safe schools.  As part of this program we focus on a different character trait each month and we promote it through morning announcements, counselor classroom visits, and rewarding selected students each month who have been nominated for demonstrating the trait of the month.  

During September, the Hurt Free Schools program focused on respect and showing regard for the worth of all people, property, and living things through appreciation and consideration.  Some topics for continued discussion at home may include: How can you show respect to parents, adults, and friends?  How is respecting someone’s bubble space important?  What can happen if that space is not respected?  How can conflict arise when another’s thoughts or beliefs are not respected?  Why is respect important in friendships?  Please continue to challenge your children to show respect by listening, following the rules, making eye contact when they are talking to someone, and being considerate of everyone’s unique traits.  

During October, our Hurt Free Schools has been focusing on responsibility.  Being responsible means that you are able to be trusted or depended upon to carry out duties reliably, carefully and in a timely manner.  We are challenging students to take responsibility for their own choices and behaviors, and accept the consequences of those actions.  Discuss with your children the consequences of not doing their personal best as a friend, student and member of the community.  Responsibility also means not giving up when things get difficult.  Tell your child about a time that you showed perseverance.  How would history be changed if every time something became difficult, we gave up?  

We will continue our focus on Responsibility and Making Good Choices as we celebrate Red Ribbon Week October 22-26.  Student Council is arranging special Spirit Week dress days.  I will stop by the classrooms with a brief message on making good choices.

Also as part of our Hurt Free Schools program, we encourage our students to think of a traffic light when making decisions about their behaviors.  Red stands for those behaviors that are not safe and need to be stopped; yellow stands for slowing down to think about our choices and trying harder to make the right choice; and growing green means that we are trying hard to do our best, we may make mistakes but we learn from them and grow.  Finally, when we are making choices that are safe, kind, and allow everyone to feel free to be ourselves, we are showing TRUE BLUE behaviors.  Encourage your student to be True Blue today!  

A Note from the School Counselor: Welcome Back!  It is great to see your students again and I hope you have all had a wonderful summer.  I visited classrooms in September and have also begun meeting students individually.  I meet with students based on referrals made by students, teachers, parents, etc.  Feel free to contact me at any time if you would like me to meet with your child.  I enjoyed running counseling groups during September for our new students to Fairview Elementary.  I also plan to begin counseling groups in the coming months that may be focused on the following topics:  friendship and frustrations, stress and self-esteem, basic social skills, family change, grief/loss, and focusing/decision-making.  Please feel free to contact me if you would like more information and/or your child to be part of one of these groups.  
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Upcoming Events

OCTOBER 2012
25
2:00 p.m. Creature of the Night Assembly

26
2:15 p.m. Fall Parade & Festivities


3:30 -7:00 p.m. Fundraiser Pick-Up

29
Gr. 2&4 InView Testing (window opens)

30
Report Period Ends

NOVEMBER 2012

 

06
7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting

08
RIF



12
Report Cards issued 


Picture Retake Day

16
No School for Kindergarten only


Kdg. Parent/Teacher Conferences

19
No School – Parent/Teacher Conferences

20
No School – Parent/Teacher Conferences

21
No School

22
Happy Thanksgiving-No School

23
Thanksgiving Break-No School

26
Thanksgiving Break- No School

DECEMBER 2012
04
7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting

07
Early Dismissal for Students 

(K-11:15 am, 1:45 pm)

14
5:00-7:30 p.m. PTO Holiday Shop 
17
90 a.m. Holiday Concert @ Allen MS


20
2:30 p.m. Holiday Parties
21-31
No School/ Holiday Recess
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2012-2013


Home / School Compact


Working Together . . . Educating our Children





A compact is an agreement that invites those involved to set common goals, provide direction, and enrich the quality of life.  This compact is designed to merge our resources to create one learning family.  Instruction in quality schools is central to quality education, but quality education cannot be fully realized without the involvement of the family.  Through this home and school partnership, students will receive reading opportunities to achieve success.  The following is our pledge to each other, and, most importantly, our children:





School will pledge to:


provide a safe, nurturing, educational climate.


make students the center of the educational process.


improve student attitude toward school with an emphasis on self-responsibility.


encourage innovation and make changes as guided by sound research.


communicate and problem solve with parents concerning the progress of their children.


provide students with the necessary tools to successfully communicate in all areas of learning.


honor requests by parents for information regarding teachers' qualifications, certification, or degree.








Parents/Guardians will pledge to:


provide an environment conducive for study.


limit television viewing and encourage reading activities.


maintain proper nutritional requirements for success in school.


communicate and problem solve with their children's teachers.


provide all types of reading opportunities and materials.


stress a positive attitude toward learning, including the building of a strong foundation of early learning skills.








Students will pledge to:


come to school prepared to learn.


always give their best.


read daily for pleasure.


keep a positive attitude and communicate a need for help or assistance.


follow classroom and school rules in order to help promote a safe learning environment.


turn off electronic devices at a designated time.











Counselor Contact:


Corrie E. Kinsinger


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ckinsinger@wssd.k12.pa.us" ��ckinsinger@wssd.k12.pa.us�


Days 1, 3, 5  Phone:774-2970











